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16 November 2018 

Ms Carolyn McNally 
Secretary 
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 

Dear Ms McNally 

Sydney Gateway State Significant Infrastructure Application 

Roads and Maritime Services has determined the Sydney Gateway road project is a project to which 
Division 5.2 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 (EP&A Act) applies. The project falls 
under Schedule 3 of State Environmental Planning Policy (State and Regional Development) 2011.  

Pursuant to section 5.14 of the EP&A Act, Roads and Maritime is seeking the Minister for Planning’s 
approval for the Sydney Gateway road project. 

The application form, including a State significant infrastructure (SSI) application and scoping report has 
been submitted via the Department of Planning and Environment website. The SSI application scoping 
report includes site details, a project description, permissibility and strategic planning details, a preliminary 
environmental assessment, justification for the proposal, consultation information and the capital 
investment value of the project. I trust this information will assist in the formulation of environmental 
assessment requirements for the project. 

Roads and Maritime would be pleased to provide further information on the Sydney Gateway road project 
as required. In this regard, Fraser Leishman may be contacted on 0429 130 347 or by 
email: Fraser.Leishman@rms.nsw.gov.au. Your assistance in progressing the assessment of this important 
proposal is greatly appreciated. 

Yours sincerely 

Matt Fuller
A/Chief Executive 
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